At a “Virtual” Annual General Meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council

 Held using “Zoom” on Monday 3rd May 2021 at 7.30pm

Present: Mrs B. Beard (Chairman)
   Mr. M.Wedd (Vice Chairman)                             
   Mrs. A. Carver
   Mrs A Crooks 
   Mrs J Davison   

   Mr R Mason

   Mrs S Parkes
   Mr D Thomason    

   Mrs M Warfield   
   Cllr D Chambers
   Cllr D Walton   
   Mr. M. Davis – Clerk    
Apologies:  Mr. J. Steel, Mr E Whittaker and Cllr P Grove
Declaration of Interests: None
Election of Chairman: It was proposed by Mr Wedd, seconded by Mrs Parkes and resolved that Mrs. Beard be re-elected Chairman. 

Election of Vice-Chairman: It was proposed by Mrs Beard, seconded by Mr Mason and resolved that Mr Wedd be re-elected as Vice-Chairman.

Election of Officers:  It was proposed by Mrs Beard, seconded by Mr Thomason and resolved that:
Footpaths Officer Mrs Carver should remain the Parish Footpaths Officer. 

Vicarage Green: Mr. Wedd would retain responsibility for administration of Vicarage Green matters. 

Allotments: Mr Steel would be responsible for allotment matters. 

Hallow Charity:  Mrs Carver would represent the Parish Council.

Village Hall Committee: Mr Whittaker would represent the Parish Council.

Minutes: It was proposed by Mr Wedd, seconded Mrs Carver and resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on the 
5th April 2021, having been circulated, were approved and signed by the Chairman. 
To consider a request by Joe Grange to use the common football pitch for a local team: Joe explained that a significant proportion of the team were from Lower Broadheath and that although support was expanding they needed somewhere to play. Ideally they would have the equivalent of 2 full sized pitches, one main pitch and 3 practise pitches.
Mr Wedd explained that a great deal of preparation would be required to make the surface playable and at least one set of permanent goal posts would need to be erected. It was agreed that Joe would submit a more detailed proposal of his requirements and Mr Wedd would discuss the proposal with the lord of the manor.
District Councillors’ Report: The district councillors’ report had been circulated prior to the meeting.
County Councillor’s Report: No report.
Matters arising from the minutes of the 5th April 2021:  
Vicarage Green: Mr Wedd reported that the Vicarage Green purchase had been completed. The allocation of finance for the MUGA project was nearing completion but there was currently an issue with the site drainage. The rocking horse needs attention and will be repaired. It was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mrs Carver and resolved to purchase and erect a replacement see-saw. 
Public Rights of Way and Footpaths: Mrs Carver reported that a new dog bin had been erected in Laylocks Lane and the original bin had been re-erected in Lovington Lane. The county council are replacing waymark sign posts including the one reported broken at the allotments.
Highways: There was concern about the lack of centre line road marking in Hallow Lane on the bends. It was thought that surface dressing would be done this year when line marking should be undertaken. 
Allotments: Mr Steel had sent a report. All plots are being worked with great enthusiasm during the lock down. Paths are all cut regularly and kept in tip top condition. There are no vacant plots and large allotments are being subdivided to reduce the short waiting list. General maintenance to fences etc. is being undertaken by our plot holders.                   

Excess fruit, flowers and vegetables are donated to the community shop.
Anti-Social Behaviour: No report.

Village Hall: Mr Whittaker sent a report. The hall committee would like to thank the Parish Council and especially John  for providing the side path.  This will prove particularly useful in the forthcoming election when a “one way” system will be in operation. Brownies and Baby & Toddlers groups are restarting as well as a new group – Sweaty Mamas!
Broadheath Common: There was likely to be a shortfall of about £200 in funding for the common earthworks application. It was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mrs Parkes and resolved that the parish council would fund this.

Correspondence: No correspondence.
Planning applications for consideration: 
Applications

	Application Number
	Address
	Type of work
	Comments 

	21/00327/FUL
	Peachley Court Farm Business Park, Peachley Lane
	Proposed coach depot, including the retrospective demolition of an existing agricultural barn, and the construction of a new building to accommodate a workshop with offices.
	There was concern about the extent of the proposals and the number of coaches involved. Recommend approval subject to a restriction of 6 coaches being located on site.

	21/00493/GPDQ
	Barn A At (Os 8081 5729) Sunbrae Frenchlands Lane
	Notification for prior approval for the proposed change of use of an Agricultural Building to a dwelling house
	No comment

	21/00709/RM
	Land At (Os8202 5595 West Of Worcester), Martley Road, Lower Broadheath
	Reserved matters application for the approval of layout, scale, appearance and landscaping (for the 4no. residential parcels within phases 1a, 1b and 1c only for 439 units) pursuant to Outline Planning Permission Reference 15/01419/OUT
	No comment

	21/00551/FUL
	Oldbury Farm, Oldbury
	Conversion of agricultural building to Bed and Breakfast, use class C1
	No comment


Decisions
	Application No
	Address
	Type of work
	Decision

	21/00202/HP
	Applethwaite, Broadheath Common
	Proposed garage extension to front of dwelling
	Approved

	21/00251/HP
	10 Peachley Gardens
	Replace existing window to Bay window to front with pitched roof and brick wall to bottom of window frame
	Approved


Finance: to consider:
(a) Renewal of the parish council’s insurance: It was proposed Mrs Beard seconded Mrs Carver and resolved to renew the council’s insurance with a 3 year contract in the sum of £1,344.00 for the first year 
(b)To consider donations to the PCC for Churchyard Maintenance and to the Nora Parsons Day Centre.  It was proposed Mrs Carver, seconded Mr Wedd and resolved to pay £2,400 to the PCC and £400 to Nora Parsons

(c) To accept: It was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mr Mason and resolved to accept the Audit, and Draft Financial Statement of Accounts, 2020/2021, to appoint Paul Furber as the internal auditor, to accept the notice of audit and to sign off the Statement of Assurance. 
(d) Invoices for payment. It was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mrs Carver and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:                                                                                                               

1. Michelle Warfield – Parish Council meeting Zoom fee




£14.39

2. Parkinson Wright - Vicarage Green  Purchase 





£856.00

3. Parkinson Wright - Vicarage Green  Purchase (PAID)  
                

             £120.00

4. Home Services – Construct footway at Village Hall (PAID)



           £3,000.00

5. CPRE – Annual subscription







£36.00

6. CALC - subscription







         £1,094.19

7. MHDC Planning Application (PAID)      




                        £1042.00

8. Maurice Wedd – Planning Application fee






£58.00

9. Smart Cut –       Grass Cutting, March  2021                                                                             £166.86      

                    Grounds Maintenance March 2021  





  £66.91                         







                                               Total         £233.77

10. MHDC – Balance of £156 of planning fee for common earthworks

              
£156.00

11. Playsafety Ltd – Vicarage Green Play Area safety inspection



 £86.40

12. Came & Company
- Renew Parish council’s insurance with 3 year contract

           £1,344.00

13. Mrs Angela Carver – Supply 1,000 pet poop bags



               
 £19.38

14. Mrs J Wilson – Edit / Distribute Newsletter
                            


£100.00


15. Lower Broadheath PCC – Churchyard Maintenance




£2,400.00

16. Nora Parsons Day Centre – Donation





              £300.00

17. Mr S Skeys - Rubbish Bins, April 2021, 4 @ £45   
             



               £180.00
                   Erect Litter bins in Laylocks Lane and Lovington Lane

    
    £50.00











  £230.00
AOB: Mrs Beard thanked both the parish council members and district councillors for their continued support during this exceptional year. Every ones efforts had been very much appreciated. The clerk was asked to write to Councillor Grove who is not standing at this election thanking him for his service to both the parish council and the community.

Date of next virtual meeting: Monday 7th June 2021 at 7.30pm 
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